
 
 
 

GREIF INDUSTRIAL PACKAGING & SERVICES LLC 
DOT REQUIRED NOTIFICATION STATEMENT 

INTERMEDIATE BULK CONTAINERS 
 
The below listed statement is printed on the bottom of each packing list copy of the 
customer order that is shipped from Greif, Inc. Lavonia, Georgia Intermediate Bulk 
Container plant. 

 
The recent general revisions of the DOT’s Hazardous Materials Regulations requires 
that manufacturers of the packaging for hazardous materials notify their customers in 
writing of: 
 

1. Any packaging specification requirements that are not met when the empty 
packages are shipped, and 

2. Information on closures needed to satisfy the performance test requirements. 
 
The following NOTIFICATION STATEMENT is intended to comply with that 
regulatory requirement. 
 

UN IBC’S 
 

• TOP OPENINGS IN GREIF UN IBC’s MUST BE FITTED WITH 6” COVERS 
AND GASKETS SUPPLIED BY GREIF INC.  6” COVERS MUST BE 
TIGHTENED ½ TURN AFTER GASKET CONTACT WITH THE TOP OF 
THE BOTTLE AND TO AT LEAST 45 FT. LBS TORQUE.  FITTINGS IN 
THE COVER MUST BE TIGHTENED TO A TORQUE OF 20 FT-LBS  FOR 
2”NPT FITTINGS AND 9 FT-LBS FOR ¾” BUNGS, IF INSTALLED. 

 
 
 
 
 


